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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


February 4, 2016
M-2015-2470485
TO ALL PARTIES

Bridge carrying North Loop Road (T-392) over and above, the track of

CSX Transportation Inc. (DOT 148 915 T), in West Mahoning Township, Indiana County.

To Whom It May Concern:

By Secretarial Letter dated October 14, 2015 the Commission affirmed the decision by Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad to close the bridge to all vehicle and pedestrian traffic. The Commission also ordered the bridge to be removed in its entirety by December 31, 2015.
By letter-petition received by the Commission on December 10, 2015, Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad Inc. requests that the Commission grant an extension of time in which to complete the removal of the bridge.  In its Petition, Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad stated that the reason for the delay is that they wanted to coordinate the removal of the structure with a recently submitted application (A-2015-2514790) to abolish the crossing.
Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad Inc. avers that all parties in this proceeding were served with a copy of the letter-petition. None of the parties have responded with any objection to the letter-petition.

We have carefully reviewed the record in this proceeding and will grant Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad Inc. an extension of time to June 30, 2016 to complete the removal.



Accordingly, the letter-petition of Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad Inc. received December 10, 2015 be and is hereby granted to the extent herein directed:
1. Paragraph 5 of our Secretarial Letter dated October 14, 2015 which reads as follows, to wit:

“5.
Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad, at its sole cost and expense and on or before December 31, 2015, furnish all material and do all work necessary to remove the bridge in its entirety, including the superstructure and substructure.”

be and is hereby modified to read:

“5.
Buffalo and Pittsburgh Railroad, at its sole cost and expense and on or before June 30, 2016, furnish all material and do all work necessary to remove the bridge in its entirety, including the superstructure and substructure.”

2.
In all other respects, our Secretarial Letter dated October 14, 2015 remains in full force and effect.
If you are dissatisfied with the resolution of this matter, you may, as set forth in 52 Pa. Code §§ 1.31 and 5.44, file a Petition for Reconsideration from Staff Action (Petition) with the Commission within twenty (20) days of the date of this letter.  The Petition shall be sent to: Secretary, PA Public Utility Commission, P.O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265, and must be filed within twenty (20) days, or if no timely request is made, the action will be deemed to be a final action of the Commission. 

The Petition MUST include: (1) a written statement (divided into numbered paragraphs) outlining the reasons for the request; (2) the case docket number (it is provided for you at the top right hand corner of this letter); (3) the party on whose behalf the petition is made; (4) a Certificate of Service on the other parties of record; and (5) a Verification with original signature in accordance with 52 Pa. Code § 1.36. 
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Very truly yours,







Rosemary Chiavetta







Secretary
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